
PROPOSED                                  July 13, 2022 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held Wednesday, July 13, 

2022 at 5:00 p.m. in the Township Building with Supervisors Matthew Chalupka, Chairperson, William 

Klumph, Johnathan Leyshon and Attorney James Nevant, Solicitor, in attendance.   

The meeting was opened with the Pledge to the Flag. 

There were 8 residents in attendance. 

A motion was made by Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, and seconded by Supervisor Johnathan 

Leyshon to dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting June 8, 2022. The 

motion was unanimously approved. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, announced the Emergency Services Fundraiser to be held on 

Sunday, July 24,2022, at Thelma’s Sports Nook and the Township had seal coated Gull Lane and Kane 

Road.  

The Police Department reports for the month of June was presented by Supervisor, William Klumph. 

Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon, announced the following building permits: Krajci, 3847 Wynwood Drive- 
swimming pool; Marinoff, 3061 Valley View Road-sunroom and deck; Springer, 3135 Maplewood Drive, 
swimming pool; Adams, 4120 Wynwood Drive-new home; JNB Development, LLC, 3137-3139 Kathy 
Lane-shed. 
                                           
A motion to pay the bills totaling $131,752.46 and the June, 2022, payroll totaling $59,627.34 (3 payrolls) 

was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by William Klumph. The motion was passed 

unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

David Marriotti asked about piping the ditch at his property on Saranac Drive (Route 846).  Mr. Marriotti 

was told that is a state-owned road and he would have to contact PennDot concerning filling in the ditch. 

Resident, Peggy Marriotti, asked about the progress of repairing the sinkhole located at 2879 Hunter 

Street.  Solicitor, James Nevant, explained all parties involved have received the necessary papers. 

Dan Sump, Township resident, asked about the stripping on Tamarack Drive.  Supervisor Chalupka stated 

the stripping was planned in the next couple of months. 

William Klumph, Supervisor, asked about the milling of township roads and the guide rails for Cascade 

and Shadow Drives.  Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, stated milling would probably not occur this year due 

to paving time restraints and the guide rails are being looked into and if there are enough funds, Mortimer 

Road could possibly have guide rails also. 

Supervisor Klumph asked the Secretary/Treasurer if anyone had contacted him about cleaning the office 

roof.  The Secretary/Treasurer stated there had been no inquiry. 

Matthew Chalupka Chairman, made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Supervisor Johnathan 

Leyshon.  Motion was unanimously approved. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:31 p.m.    

Keith McKnight  

Secretary        


